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MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE GUILD HALL, ASTON CANTLOW ON 28TH JULY 2021 – NO. 119

1. Present:

              Cllr.  Harvey, Chairman, Cllr FitzGibbon, Cllr Berry, Cllr. Mainwaring.

		   Part meeting: District Cllr. Forman 
		   
2.  Apologies:  

		   County Cllr. Kerridge
		 
3.  Written requests for dispensation of Disclosable Pecuniary/Non- 	      	pecuniary Interests: 

	 No requests had been received.

  4.  Minutes of the Annual Parish meeting held on 6th May 2021 and
       ordinary Parish Council meeting held on 29th April 2021:

	 These were approved for signature by the Chairman
   
  5.  Public participation: 

		There were no members of the public present.

6. County & District Councillors reports:

	 No County Council report was available.

	 District Cllr. Forman reported as follows:

	 Due to the fire at the Ettington dry recycling facility other 	 	 	 destinations have been sourced for the time being.

	 Over 46,000 permits have now been issued for green bins, an 	 	 exceptionally good result and shows the value of the service to 	 	 residents. Fly tipping has got worse and cameras are being put in 	 regular hotspots.

	 The District Council is working flat out and needs to recruit more 	 	 officers.

	 There will shortly be a public consultation on a proposal to merge  	 Stratford DC and Warwick DC to create a new, combined District
                  Council for South Warwickshire. 
	 The Greig Hall has been granted a lease from Stratford District 
                  Council for 125 years.
	 
	 Cllr. Harvey thanked Cllr. Forman for attending.
	 
7. Planning matters:
	
	 Applications 21/02145/FUL & 21/02146/LBC 20 Bearley Road: 	 	 Proposed replacement of four timber casement windows and repairs 	 to two first	floor dormers.
	 Councillors had not managed to look at the details of the applications.
	 
	 Application No. 21/01972/FUL Rosestan, Sunnyside, Aston Cantlow:
	 Single storey rear extension.  This notification was received late 	 	 yesterday and the Clerk asked Cllrs. to send their recommendations 	 to her by the 6th August.

8.  Correspondence received:

                   All correspondence circulated electronically to date was taken as     	read.
	
	An email was received from Severn Trent advising that, in view of 	the 	recent incidents earlier in the month, they are planning to bring 	forward the replacement of the rising main and are hoping to start 	the works this summer.
				   
9.  Village Hall playground upkeep:
  
		  The Clerk confirmed that, as previously agreed at the meeting on 10th 		  May 2018, the grant payment of £1,500.00 for 2020-21 has been 			  transferred.


		  The Chairman tendered her resignation and left the meeting.

		  No further business, meeting closed at 9.10 pm

  10.  Date of next meeting:  11th November 2021

		 









For information only

The following payments were made between meetings:


Came & Co. Insurance							£ 344.53  BACS
WALC Subs								   192.00  BACS
WALC Training – Chairman						     15.00  BACS
Aston Cantlow Village Hall grant					 1,500.00  BACS
Aston Cantlow Village Hall hire						       8.25  BACS 
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